
 

 

              

     Upcoming Events:  

  11/7 Quilt Guilt meeting 
10:00am and 6:30pm. 
Presentation given by the lady 
from Garnett who spoke to us 
on borders. 

 11/21 Zoom Quilt and Quip 
10:00-3:00 

 12/05 6:00 is only meeting for 
potluck dinner. 
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Minutes October 3, 2024 

Jackie McLean, evening president, welcomed 44 members and two guests, 
in the AM. The PM meeting had 16 members and 0 guests. 

Member Updates: Shasta Reynolds was at the quilt show. Connie Epp will  
have a hip replacement on Oct 14th. Regina York is recovering from her 
surgery. Elaine Elliot will be having a garage sale today, Friday, and 
Saturday starting at noon. Sue South is downsizing and several boxes and 
totes will be available at next year’s garage sale. 

After a motion from Diane Burnett and a second from Cindy Toburen, the 
minutes from September were approved in the morning. In the evening, a 
motion from Cindy Toburen and a second from Laura Davids. 

Cee Kueser shared the treasurer’s report. The quilt show income included 
$1258.00 from admission, $1020.00 from the basket raffles, $946.00 from 
the boutique, $980.00 from the silent auction and $175.00 from vendor 
fees. Expenses included $500.00 for hall rental, $150.00 for judge’s fee, 
$625.00 for labor, $141.37 for miscellaneous, $59.25 plaques, $21.90 for 
printing, $611.75 for ribbons, $850.00 for storage. $2156.74 was added to 
our account with a total of $19,193.00 total. Nancy Hart-Kline moved and 
Jane Drugg seconded that the report be approved as read in the morning. 
In the evening, Rebecca Potter moved and Jessica Drugg seconded this 
report. 

In correspondence, the Agape Christian Center sent a thank you note for 
the $29 donation. Lutheran ladies asked for hand quilters to join them on 
Thursday mornings. The Kansas Art Council in Salina invited members to 
their symposium on October 9 and 10. 



 

 

                Birthdays  

 11/3 Karen Ulanski-Swank 

 11/12 Amm Detwiler 

 11/14 Joyce Johnson 

 11/16 Kathleen Armstrong 

 11/19 Carol Vandenberg 

 11/21 Charlotte Bousman 

 11/23 Kathy Vogel 

 11/27Jackie McLean 

 11/28 Diane Jennerich 

  1/11/25 Beginner class starts 
for 6 weeks 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lorna McCrea shared that several people signed up for membership 
renewal at the quilt show, and a total of 7 new people signed up on 
Saturday and Sunday. 

Upcoming programs: There is not a program today. Next month a speaker 
from Garnett (who shared about borders a couple months ago) will be 
presenting a new program. There was a discussion about what workshops 
people would like to see and what members would like to do programs 
workshops. A paper was passed around for members to share their ideas. 
Cindy Toburen collecting these ideas. 

The Opportunity Quilt made $1827.00 total and was won by Ellie Owen. 
Marilyn Chandler and her committee were asked to stand and were 
congratulated for their hard work. Cee is busy with the 2025 quilt and Pam 
Pearson and her committee are working on the 2026 quilt. 

Community Service: Although there were no disasters in this area, 
members were reminded that there are many people hurting from the 
hurricane and they will need some quilts. Be thinking about how you can 
help. See the Facebook page for details on a “personal connection” that 
someone in our guild has, if you have a quilt ready and would like to send 
a quilt now. 

KCRQF: The group passed a vote to give a portion of the profits for the 
members of the board. 60% will be split between all the guilds and 40% 
will be based upon guild participation. The price of tickets, classes, and 
merchandise are where the funds come from. It was mentioned that  
when members put up the quilts, there should be a sign up to show 
participation. Nancy Hart-Kline reminded us to comment online, “This is a 
beautiful quilt; I’d like to see it in person at the Kansas City Regional Quilt 
Festival, in June.” 

Quilt Show: Branda Jenkins was our chairperson. Janna Renner was our 
featured quilter. There were lots of compliments at the show, and many 
ribbons won by a variety of people. Kathy Halvelka won Best of Show and 
Viewers Choice. Kathy Scott won Members Choice. There were 166 entries 
from 61 different people. So much talent! Kathy Halvelka made wonderful 
ribbons for 21 fun awards. Eight were celebrity awards from community 
organizers who chose their favorite quilt. We need someone to take over 
vendors for next year, data entry, and shadow Ben Halvelka for quilt 
arrangement. Thanks to Cindy Wilbur for the outstanding bed turning 
portion of the show - for this year and other years. So good! 

Challenge for 2025 is using a panel. Find a panel and do something with it. 
If you cut it all up, take a picture first. Cindy Toburen has a lot of panels 
which will be available on the farm tour. 



 

 

 Quilts on display at Paola     

Library: 

 Contact Joyce Geiger 

 November-Joyce Johnson 

 December-Cee Kueser 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Block of the Month - Next month is half square triangles (HST) in autumn 
colors. The winner of the drawing in the morning was Diana Cook and in 
the evening the winner was Jeanne Ainsworth. 

Old Business: Quilt and Quip is the 3rd Thursday of the month from 10:00 
to 3:00. No politics or religion please. 

New Business: Beginning quilt classes set up to start 1-11-25 for 6 
Saturdays. There are 6 spots left currently. They like to keep the total to 
15. 

There is a quilt show in Mound City on October 12 and 13 from 9am to 
4pm at Mound City Historical Park. They would love to have your quilt. 
You must sign up by October 5, and quilts need to be delivered on 
Monday, October 7th from 4 to 7 pm. 

Cindy Toburen asked about the budget for lectures and classes in 2025 but 
that is up to the budget committee which has not met as yet. 

November Library Quilt – Joyce Johnson 

November Extension Quilt – Nancy Hart-Kline 

December Potluck – remember that there will only be one meeting in 
December (Dec 5th) at 6:00 PM. 

Jeanne Ainsworth would like to get donations of item that are Blue, 
White, or Silver – that would be used to make a basket for next year’s 
quilt show. Examples: a white CD, a blue ruler/tool, a silver necklace, 
fabric, or scissors. Think outside the box – things you think would be fun 
and/or useful to a quilter that are colored blue, white, and/or silver. 

October birthdays were read and members were reminded to pick up 
their fat quarters. 

Door prizes: 

Membership – Jerri Hefling AM                Branda Jenkins PM 

Name tag – Debra Dameron AM              Jeanne Ainsworth PM 

Food pantry – Judy Welter AM                Jackie McLean PM 

 



 

 

Quilts on display at the                 

Extension Office 

 Contact: Jerri Hefling 

 November- Nancy Hart-Kline 

 December- Chris Wheaton 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Nancy Hart-Kline moved that the morning meeting be adjourned and Kelly 
Schroeder seconded. The motion passed. In the evening, Cindy Toburen 
moved and Ginger Vail seconded adjournment. 

Show and Tell followed. 

 

New guild members 

Madison Benz. Email - madisonbenz/6@gmail.com 

Jill Eaks.  Email – jilleaks@yahoo.com  

Heidi Kessler. Email -  hhkessle@gmail.com 

Tina Kennedy. Email – tmkennedym@yahoo.com 

Carolyn Mounce. Email -  Carolyn.mounce@yahoo.com 

Teresa Pfau. Email – tbpfau@gmail.com 

Johnna Schreckhise. Email - sunnybuck@ckt.net 

Bethany Shotton. Email – shottob21@gmail.com 

Nadine Staver. Email – Nadinestaver@gmail.com 

Roxie West. Email - wstismyname@gmail.com 
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